
I. 

ANNUAL REPORT OF THE ADMISSIONS COMMITTEE 

Date: May 1, 1985 
To; Faculty Senate 
From: Tom Evans, Chairman 

Membership of the committee 

Ex officio: Chancellor Howell; Vice Chancellor for Academic Affairs 

Volpe, represented by T. Davis; Chairperson of the Faculty 
Smith; Division of Continuing Education McGee; Director of 
Admissions Seeley. 

Patricia Anderson, John Childers, Don Clemens, Tom Evans, JoAnn Jones, 
Alfred King, Doug Kruger, Frank Rabey, George Williams, Alan Hargis 
(student). 

Committee meetings (dates and members absent) 

April 25, 1984 McGee 
May 7, 1984 Anderson, Jones, Kruger, McGee 
July 23, 1984 Jones, Kruger 
August 14, 1984 Kruger 
August 20, 1984 
October 18, 1984 Clemens, King, Rabey 
December 6, 1984 
December 27, 1984 Anderson, Kruger, Clemens 
February 27, 1985 Anderson, Childers, Clemens, Evans, Jones, Davis 
March 30, 1985 Anderson, Davis, Hargis, King, Rabey, Williams 
April 1, 1985 Childers, Clemens, Davis, Hargis 
(Absences were usually due to illness or schedule conflicts.) 

Date of reports to the Faculty Senate during the year: None 

Specific instructions, if any, given to the committee by the Faculty 
Senate, other than those found in the committee's constitutional 
charge: None 

A brief statement of committee organization, subcommittees, research 
activities, etc. 

A subcommittee was used to handle a small number of appeals needing 
prompt attention. Other committee members' opinions were sought 
whenever possible. Research was conducted on the TOEFL to assess its 
utility in the admissions process. A subcommittee developed a format 
for departments coming before the committee seeking to increase their 
entering G.P.A. 

List committee accomplishments including recommendations made to 
agencies other than the Faculty Senate. 

Several hundred appeals were heard during 1984-1985. 

Policies were adopted re: TOEFL: Continuing Education Admissions; 
Departments seeking to raise the required 
entering students' GPA; Entrance criteria 
for transferring students; Enrollment  



practices of military personnel. 

Citation of resolutions that originated with the committee: None 

Proposals and/or business to be carried over to next year: 

Impact of raising departmental entrance GPAs above 2.0; Impact of 

proposed SDPI graduation requirements for N.C. high school seniors. 

Evaluation of committee: 

Structure, Duties, Functions: All satisfactory. It should be noted 
that the exemplary attendance of committee members during vacation 

times speaks for the dedication of the members of the committee. 

Suggestions for improving the effectiveness of the committee: None 

Thomas L. Evans, Chairman 

John S. Childers, Secretary 

 


